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Worship in January

Click here to join worship on Zoom @ 10:25 a.m. on Sundays!

Sunday, January 3
“Ancient Wisdom for Our Time” will be
Ken’s message as the New Year
begins. How is it that words from
thousands of years ago, words
composed by those in such different
times and places as ours, can still speak
to us and to our needs today? 

This will be the first of three sermons related to Ken’s winter class, The World’s
Religions: A Personal Journey, which begins on Wednesday, January 13 (see
the “Life Learning” section of the newsletter for details and to sign up).

Sunday, January 10
“My Journey through the World’s Religions” will be Ken’s sermon. Ken writes:
“Though I’ve studied many of the world’s religious traditions in academic
sessions, this sermon and my class will focus on my personal odyssey through
these traditions, and how each tradition has influenced me in different ways
over the course of a lifetime of exploration.”

Sunday, January 17
“Anti-Racism and Religion” will be Ken’s message on this Martin Luther King,
Jr. Sunday. Religion has too often been used in the service of oppression of all
kinds. But at the root of all the traditions is the realization variously expressed
that all are of equal value in the eyes of God, Tao, cosmos…

Sunday, January 24
“Looking Ahead” will be Ken’s message as we see distant light at the end of
the pandemic tunnel and as we enter a new political era following the January
20 inauguration ceremony. Dare we hope for a world of more justice and a
world in which the climate crisis is being wholeheartedly addressed? And what
will be the role and shape of congregations such as ours in 2021 and beyond?

Sunday, January 31
Chloë Briedé, MDiv, will be our preacher this Sunday. In addition to her roles
with us as our Interim Director of Religious Education and Administrative
Assistant, Chloe has completed her preparations for the Unitarian Universalist
ministry. Her sermon will be "Looking Backward, Living Forward."

A reminder that past worship services, including our Dec. 20
pageant service and Christmas Eve service, are available for
viewing on our Old Ship Church YouTube site.

from the minister’s desk
Musing  
    
Poet Rainer Maria Rilke wrote: 
“Be patient toward all that is unsolved in
your heart and try to love the questions
themselves, like locked rooms and like
books that are now written in a very foreign

tongue. Do not now seek the answers, which cannot be given you because
you would not be able to live them. And the point is, to live everything. Live the
questions now. Perhaps you will then gradually, without noticing it, live along
some distant day into the answer.”
           
There was a period of time years ago when I carried those words with me,
handwritten on a folded piece of paper tucked in my wallet. Rilke wrote them in
his “Letters to a Young Poet.” Turns out Rilke himself was pretty young at the
time, only in his 30s (about my age when I carried his words in my back
pocket). But the wisdom of his words is ageless, and it seems to me applies
well to this time in which we are living – on the planet, in our nation, in our
congregation, and I expect for many also in personal lives.

We enter 2021 with hopes perhaps more deeply felt than at most turnings of
the year. Yet of course we can never know just how the future will unfold.
Hence the importance of the questions we bring to that future – whether in our
personal lives or our lives in wider community.

When it comes to our congregation… we are certainly in a time of transition,
most notably when it comes to our Parish House plans and our Religious
Education program; and of course we have hopes for successfully navigating
this time of transition. But transition of any kind offers the opportunity to ask
important questions instead of rushing into answers.

Well then, what questions could we profitably be asking here at Old Ship?
Maybe some pretty big ones: What sort of congregation do we want to be? 
What is our purpose as a religious community? How can we best be part of
meeting pressing issues of the climate crisis, racial justice, economic
inequities, and much else?
 
And as we, in the spirit of Rilke’s invitation, live such questions, I expect that
more practical questions will find their answers. Having to do, for example, with
what sort of Parish House we need, how we choose to configure our Religious
Education program, and how we continue to integrate technological ways of
connecting into our shared life, even when we can once again gather in
person.

Meanwhile and always, we can be asking how we can best take care of each
other with kindness, understanding, and love. In that spirit, at this year's turning
I wish health and happiness to each of you and to all of the dear ones in your
lives.

Peace and blessings,
Ken

cell: 781-635-2060
oldshipkrb@gmail.com  

Message from Janet Asnes, President, Board of Trustees

Although written in December, this is being written for our January 2021
newsletter. So, first and foremost...Happy New Year! 

2021 is a year of hope. We are hopeful for vaccines and the end to distance
living. We are hopeful that we will see economic improvements. We are
hopeful for the continuation and expansion of the social justice issues for which
we believe. And, we can be hopeful about the future of Old Ship Church. After
months of discussions and votes, we have signed a purchase and sale
agreement to sell our existing Parish House and build a new Parish House
next to the Meeting House. This next step in our history will free us from the
economic burden we have been carrying for many years while giving us an
opportunity to build something together that will carry us into a more secure
financial future.

With this decision having been made, the real work can now begin. Right away,
we will need to establish Planning Committees dedicated to specific portions of
this project.

Building Design: Space Program (Room use requirements and layout),
Parking/Access/Outdoor lighting/Adjacent Landscaping, Greening,
Technology, Interior finishes, Furniture

Financial Resources: Lincoln School sale, Building Maintenance Fund,
gifts and grants, project accounting

Campus Integration: between Meeting House & Parish House, Memorial
Garden, and with wider neighborhood; additional on-campus parking,
landscaping, signage, collaborations

Interim Operations: interim space, storage and disposal, moving

Communications: internal communication, external publicity and public
relations

During the first few months of 2021 these committees will be very busy
reviewing and revising work done previously, and gathering information from all
Old Ship members. This work is key to getting our project off the ground
successfully.   

If you are interested in working on one of these teams, please reach out to the
Parish House Management Team (Brian McPhillips, Diane Morrison, Ron
Pollara, Nina Wellford, Tom Willson). The Parish House Management Team will
manage the overall project, linking the Planning Committees to the Developer,
Architect and Builder, and working collaboratively to manage any issues that
arise. We are really looking forward to the whole process!

While this project is going to be large and involve many Old Shippers, it is by
far not the only thing we will have going on in 2021. We will be continuing to
work with our Interim DRE Chloe Briede to help us define our religious
education program. We will be looking to hire a permanent Office
Administrator. And, as always, we will continue to be a vibrant, if socially
distant, congregation attending services, working for social justice and
educating our hearts and minds.  

I am very hopeful for 2021, for if 2020 has taught me anything, it is that our Old
Ship congregation is full of dedicated, compassionate and resilient people. We
are planning for our future together and can face whatever comes our way.

Many blessings for the new year,
Janet Asnes

Among Us

We send healing thoughts to Shan
Mohammed's sister Sara and prayerful moral
support to all of Shan's family; Sara, who
some of us have met on her visits to Old
Ship, has been hospitalized in an Intensive
Care Unit in Cleveland and was recently
intubated to support her oxygenation and allow her lungs to heal.

Welcome New Members!

Please join us in welcoming two new members to Old Ship, Louise
Smith and Jean Railton!

Louise has been coming to Old Ship for about two years.  Our conversation
turned into a lovely, light chat covering all kinds of subjects, which reflects the
breadth of her experiences and that she is just a very nice person to talk to.

She first came to Hingham in 1977 with her husband George. Not deterred by
raccoons peeking out of the chimney, they fell in love with an antique house
which they eventually restored. Widowed in 2012, Louise lives there today with
their daughter Allison Smith, son-in-law David Keefer, grandchildren Will (8)
and twins Maren and Edward (6), giant Airedale Lowell, and cat Buttercup.
Their son George, daughter-in-law Jessica and their two children, Charlie (14)
and Maddy (12), live in Canton. Louise is the chief gardener in Hingham,
growing all kinds of veggies, even tomatillos! She is currently helping her
grandchildren learn to read during the remote learning phase of the pandemic.

For most of her 30+ year career, Louise taught 19th Century English literature
and expository writing at UMass Boston. She particularly enjoyed teaching the
adult students. She became the Dean of Liberal Arts and now is Professor
Emerita. After retiring Louise volunteered as a Community Representative on
the Institutional Review Board of Mass. General Hospital, which assessed the
effect of the hospital's research program on human subjects, including
vulnerable populations. She also worked in the hospital's Cancer Center
library, where among other duties, she helped patients and their companions
relax when they were between treatments or waiting for appointments.

She volunteered locally with a group called REACH, which investigated
possible sites for a wind turbine in Hingham. There she met Carol Valentine,
who encouraged her to visit Old Ship. Louise said she always knew she
wanted to be a Unitarian. She told me her mother frequently discussed
different religions at the dinner table, and the Unitarians sounded very
interesting. In any case, we're so glad she came to Old Ship and decided she
liked it here. Welcome Louise!

Submitted by Laura Harbottle  

Watch for an introduction of Jean Railton in a future newsletter.

Jean Railton signing the book.
Welcome Jean!

Louise Smith signing the book with
Ken.

Pastoral Care Leadership Team       

We are all on the pastoral care team, but our “Pastoral Care Leadership Team”
meets each month to share any concerns about parishioners who are ill, in the
hospital, or facing other significant challenges, and to coordinate responses. If
you have a pastoral concern to share with our Team, please feel free to contact
any member of the group:
Ralph Brown
Liz Flint
Elaine Gomez
Alicia Harkness
Fan Leonard
Catherine Mayes
Carol Valentine
Joan Wilson
Ken Read-Brown

Music Notes

Dear Old Ship, 

I want to say a big thank you to everyone who helped make the Christmas Eve
service a success under such unusual circumstances. The many contributions
from members and guests alike helped us feel close together in the spirit of
Christmas Eve. To those of you who so bravely recorded yourself for the virtual
choir -- thank you! I know for many of you this was a new experience that
made you take a step (or a leap!) out of your comfort zone. It was wonderful to
hear your voices unite and to once again see you together in song. To our
vocal soloists, thank you for sharing your music -- not enough can be said
about your musicality and flexibility; we here at Old Ship are lucky to have you!
And to the many members for your support of the music at Old Ship -- thank
you! It's easy to see that a pandemic won't stand in the way of our need and
love of music. 

I wish you the very best for 2021 as we remain hopeful for the return of in-
person music making! 

Musically Yours,
Christopher

A Letter to Christopher
Nickelson-Mann

Dear Christopher,
 
I know that you and I believe that the service
we do without recognition is the greatest
service of all. There are times however, when
personal sacrifice goes above and
beyond. These moments sometimes do
deserve recognition, not for ego’s sake, but to
have someone say "Thank you from the bottom of my heart" so that we may
say back "Thank you for allowing me to serve." Old Ship's Christmas Eve
Service is one of those times Christopher, because you stretched yourself for
us, and it needs to be recognized. 
 
It takes a team, of course, to create a service so beautiful and rich. Ken, as
always, present in the foreground and background, day and night; Colin, using
his technical magic; and Chloe, always lending a helpful hand to keep the
process flowing. There are also singers and readers and people we don't even
see to thank.
 
I know Christopher, that you don't particularly enjoy being in the limelight or
being immortalized on YouTube, but each Sunday you put that aside and do
what you feel you need to do for our Old Ship community. It deeply touched my
heart when you said, "When I was hired it was immediately evident to me that
the Christmas Eve service is something really special. I want it to be
special.” So you went about recording and learning new computer programs,
getting up early and staying up late to splice together videos, all the while with
anxiety it wouldn't get done in time. As your husband Steve would say, you
were "drowning in the process of Christmas Eve."
 
What did you help to create? A truly beautiful service that was shared with our
community and the world. With the help of others, you accomplished what you
set out to do - created something really special. 
 
From Old Ship and the bottom of our hearts: Thank you. 

Karen Churchill, Chair of Worship and Music Committee

Educating Hearts and Minds

Greetings from the Children's Religious Education Program!

Happy New Year!

December was a great month in the Children's Religious Education Program.
We had two lovely events. Blessed with warm weather in mid-December, we
had an outdoor movie. We watch the classic "The Year without a Santa Claus."
It was fun to sing along and to chat about the different themes in the movie.
For a 51 minute movie, it is pretty thought provoking! Thank you to the
volunteers who helped make it happen including Debbie Squires-Lee, Maureen
Butler, Colin McGinnis, and Lauren Gadot.

We also had the Christmas Tableau. As many of you saw, it was a wonderful
service, filled with joy and silliness. I delighted in seeing everyone's costumes
and their wonderful silent acting! A special thanks to everyone who participated
and to Colin McGinnis for his help on the tech. By having such a diversity of
ages and locations, this service was truly special.

This month we will be continuing our classes and celebrating the New Year.
After the service on January 24 in the coffee hour, the Interim RE Team will
hold an event asking participants to reflect on the history of RE at Old Ship
Church. We are excited to hear your perspectives and your memories. My
sermon the next weekend, January 31, will also touch on these themes. I
continue to appreciate the support everyone has given through this interim
process.

Blessings for a joyous year,
Chloë

Please enjoy some pictures from the wonderful Christmas Tableau below!

Children's Religious Education

Storytime with Debbie
Sunday mornings at 9:30 a.m. join Debbie
Squires-Lee for storytime and discussion
on Zoom. This is open to children
and youth of all ages, and content is
geared towards grades K–4. For the Zoom
link, please email Debbie Squires-Lee.

RE @ Coffee Hour
Children and youth are invited to join Chloë in an RE specific breakout room on
Sundays after service. We will check in and talk about the worship topic. This
will be in the regular church Zoom service around 11:15 a.m.

Youth Group
Typically gathers every Sunday afternoon in front of the Meeting House or on
Zoom. We do a check-in. We share stuff we did during the week. We make
plans and discuss current events. We advocate for a more just world. Please
join us! Grades 8–12 are welcome. Contact Chloë or Maureen Butler for more
information.

Life Learning on Zoom!    

The 2020-2021 Life Learning
brochure is available by clicking
here.

The World’s Religions: A
Personal Journey — six sessions,
Wednesdays, beginning Jan. 13;
1:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Led by
Ken Read-Brown. Ken has led
classes on the world’s religious
traditions several times over the years. This time will be less academic and
more personal, as Ken shares the dimensions of each tradition that have
inspired and moved him – inviting participants to do the same. Traditions will
include Judaism, Christianity, Islam, Hinduism, Buddhism, Taoism,
Confucianism, and indigenous traditions. For more information and to sign up,
email Ken or call him at 781-635-2060.

Ongoing Groups and Gatherings

Bodhisattva Study Group — Gathers each Sunday morning at 8:30 a.m. On
the first and third Sundays, Ken Read-Brown leads us in a twenty minute
meditation, then we read aloud (this year from Welcoming the Unwelcome by
the American Buddhist teacher Pema Chödrön), then we talk, concluding by
9:45 a.m. The other weeks will include meditation and conversation facilitated
by members of the group. All are welcome. For questions and for the Zoom
links, email Ken Read-Brown.

Men’s Breakfast — Gathers on the second Sunday morning of each month at
8:30 a.m. for sharing and conversation. The next gathering will be January
10. Contact Ralph Brown or Rich Elliott for the Zoom link.

Women’s Breakfast and Conversation — Meets on the fourth Sunday
morning of each month at 8:30 a.m. Open to all the women of the church. The
next gathering will be January 24. We gather to share our lives and enjoy one
another's company. Conversations are confidential and, again, all are
welcome! Click here to join the Zoom meeting.

Sacred Texts Meditation Group — Meets on the second and fourth
Thursdays of each month at 4:00 p.m. We sit for about ten minutes meditation,
then read a chapter from the Tao Te Ching, then we talk, concluding at about
5:15 p.m. All are welcome. For the Zoom link, email Ken Read-Brown.

Ceilidh! — Gathers on the first Tuesday of each month. So our next monthly
song/poem circle will be gathering on Zoom Tuesday evening, January 5, at
7:00 p.m. Welcome the New Year with music and poetry. Email Ken if you have
questions about the ceilidh, or for the Zoom link to attend.

The Old Ship Calendar

The Old Ship Church calendar is available on
our website by clicking here.

If you have an upcoming event or meeting and
you want to see it on the calendar, please
email Chloë in the office.

Additionally, if you contact information has
changed, please email Chloë so she can
update the Old Ship database.

Upcoming Committee Meetings on Zoom

Board of Trustees — Thursday, January 7, 7 p.m.
Committee on Ministry — Tuesday, January 12, 7 p.m.
Deacons — Friday, January 22, 3 p.m.
Pastoral Care Leadership Team — Tuesday, January 19, 1 p.m.
Social Justice Council — Saturday, January 9, 9 a.m.
Worship and Music Committee — Wednesday, January 27, 4 p.m.

Contact Chloë for links to these meetings.

Serving Others

News from the Social Justice Council 

Next SJC Meeting is Saturday, January 9,
at 9 a.m. Please contact Davalene Cooper
for the Zoom link.

Renewal House is the January Special
Plate Collection Recipient. As you may
recall, in past years we have organized a special stand alone collection effort
for the UU Urban Ministry's Renewal House during the holidays. This year, we
have decided to make Renewal House the recipient of our special plate
collection instead. We hope each of you who have donated generously in the
past will do so again this year. The Social Justice Council is hoping to make
this one of the ways we connect more directly to the Urban Ministry and its
programs, which was one of the goals coming out of our discussion on our
focus for the future. Given our congregation's desire to focus on antiracism, the
Urban Ministry is a natural fit for exploring how we can best continue this
work. 

For those of you who are not familiar with Renewal House, here is the
description from the UUUM website:

Renewal House is a domestic violence shelter for individuals and
families who are fleeing violence or abuse. Since 1980, Renewal
House has provided temporary emergency shelter and advocacy
services to more than 1,000 individuals and families escaping
domestic violence. Renewal House was one of the first domestic
violence shelters in the state to provide shelter for male survivors
as well as female, and is sought out by other agencies for its
expertise in attending to the spiritual needs of survivors. Renewal
House works closely with other programs that serve the LGBTQ
communities, as well as those that serve elders and individuals with
disabilities to provide the best support we can to these under-
served populations

This is important work, which we are honored to support.  You may make your
donation online through the Old Ship website by designating your donation to
Renewal House or by sending your check to the church office, payable to Old
Ship, with Renewal House designated on the memo line.

Our annual Guest at Your Table fundraising effort for the Unitarian
Universalist Service Committee ends on December 31. You may make your
donations to Guest at Your Table online through Old Ship by designating your
donation to UUSC-Guest at Your Table or by sending your check to the church
office, payable to Old Ship, with UUSC designated on the memo line. 
Donations also may be mailed directly to UUSC, at UUSC, PO Box 808,
Newark, NJ 07101-0808 (be sure to put GAYT in the memo line and indicate
your connection to Old Ship Church). You may also donate online at uusc.org. 

Hingham Food Pantry — The food pantry continues to collect non-perishable
food items on the following dates: Monday, January 4 and 18, from 2:30-4
p.m. and Wednesday, January 6 and 20, from 12:30-2 p.m. General food items
needed include cookies, granola bars, canned beef stew, canned spaghetti,
tuna, pasta sauce, white rice, mac & cheese, and hearty canned soups.
Donations also can be dropped off at Stop and Shop (large bin located by the
main door at the front of the store--near the florist department). 

Volunteer Opportunity from the Hingham-Hull Religious Leaders
Association — Looking for a way to help others this holiday season? While
the large-scale Hingham-Hull Religious Leaders Association sponsored MLK
Day of Service meal packing event in January will not take place, the need
continues as we seek to collectively end hunger in New England. The
Outreach Program is packing meals in a socially distanced manner at a
warehouse in Pembroke, in groups of no more than 24 at a time. You can sign
up here to reserve a slot anytime over the next few months, and also view
ways to donate online. Thank you!

Anti-Racism "Drop-In" Book Group — We will meet on Sunday, January 24,
at 7 p.m. via Zoom, to discuss Isabel Wilkerson's New York Times
bestseller, Caste: The Origins of Our Discontents. If you would like to join our
discussion, contact Davalene Cooper for the Zoom link. Also, if you would like
to keep up with this group and its conversations and sharing of resources to
learn about and combat racism, we have established a Google Classroom for
this purpose. 
 
Old Ship Social Justice Action Alert Network — Sign up for the Old Ship
Social Justice Action Alert Network to find out about specific advocacy
opportunities such as letter writing, advocacy calls, and participating in
educational/advocacy events with local legislators. Send your email address
to Davalene Cooper, Keeper of the List.

New Year, New Platform:
Introducing Breeze

The Old Ship Tech Team is very excited to
introduce you to our new membership
management software. This is a cloud based

software accessible through your web browser.

On January 8, 2021, you will receive a link in your email inviting you to create a
username for Breeze. Once you have created a username and password, you
can log in and view your profile, give online to Old Ship, and view the event
calendar. Keep a watch on your email for further instructions as we get closer
to January 8.

Mask Yourself: Are You Covered? 

Great News: a vaccine is on the way! But the
basic mask will remain a staple of our wardrobe
for many more months, and Old Ship has you
covered! Order yours now, from our selection of
beautiful fabrics good year-round - or choose a
special holiday print (here's hoping that one
becomes a 2020 collector's item!). We are making adult and kid sized masks
that fit beautifully. All proceeds benefit the work we do here at Old Ship. Go to
our website HERE to order as many as you can use - and more for your family
and friends! With thanks, from the elves at Fiber FunShip! 

Important Parish House Reminder

Our weekday renter of the Fellowship Hall is “Launch” – a state-funded
program whose mission is “to empower and encourage self-determination for
individuals with disabilities by accessing work and social opportunities in a truly
community-based setting.” Launch is a source of very helpful income for us,
but just as importantly we are pleased to be able to support their good work.

Please remember that the Fellowship Hall is exclusively for the use of
Launch — do not walk through or enter for any reason on any day (even
weekends). This is more important than ever during the time of Covid-19,
to help ensure the safety and health of Launch clients and staff. 

Happy New Year
from your friends
at Old Ship Church!

https://oldshipchurch.org/uploads/3/4/4/6/34464488/2020_0910_life_learning_2020-2021_imposed.pdf
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1102270631086&p=oi
mailto:office@oldshipchurch.org
http://www.oldshipchurch.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCl1bHW_M6G6P56F16XcvFdA

